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Meeting at LAL

©Google

- Itoh-san and I visited LAL last week and have 
meetings with LAL people.

- Dec. 7th : meeting w/ LAL SERDI people
- Dec. 8th : François Le Diberder-san joined.



Itoh-san explained the motivation and timeline etc..



I explained the boundary condition and upgrade ideas at the October workshop



AMC Carrier board and FMC as an input card
,which are being developed by Daniel-san.

Workshops at LAL

Tell40 board for LHC experiments was
being tested.



• Enough expertise and resources for the upgrade
• SERDI people looked interested in the Belle II DAQ 

upgrade. (The internal discussion will be needed for 
group’s decision. )

• They seem to be considering basically the same kind of 
techniques for a new readout board as we discussed at 
October Workshop.

• François Le Diberder-san was also interested in the 
cooperation in this upgrade for Belle II. 

• Itoh-san proposed to apply for France Japan Particle 
Physics Laboratory fund ( basically travel budget) for LAL-
KEK cooperation. 

• Cost and timeline of the upgrade were asked but they are 
not still easy to answer.
• As for a KEK idea, I’m going to take an cost estimation from a 

company.

Summary of the meeting ( from my side )



My thoughts after the LAL visit.

• In my feeling when we had discussion w/ LAL people, the 
technology for the upgrade will be basically similar as 
ours(COTS, TUM and KEK), due to the boundary condition for 
the Belle II readout system.

• So, first, I hope that we can build consensus about what kind 
of technology should be used.

• I think that it will take longer time if we start discussion to 
decide between Group A’ board, B’s board and C which are 
not so much different…

• Then, who will/can be responsible for the hardware 
development/production will become another issue to be 
discussed. (It will depend on resources, budget, etc… I’m not 
sure that is inside/outside of the scope of the committee.)


